

News Briefs

September 18, 1970 Vol. IV

This Friday evening the Berlin Cubs football team will be traveling to Kaiserslautern for a five-way non-conference scrimmage. The results of this weekend's play should be an indication of how the team will stack up this year.

On Monday, 21 September, there will be an open house for teachers and parents. The meeting will take place in Voliva Hall at 1900 hours.

A standardized testing program will be conducted next week, Monday through Friday. Students should make a special effort to be in school at the time of testing.

The Senior class held an organizational meeting last Wed. for the purpose of planning group activities for the year. The subject of class officers was also discussed.

A cheerleading clinic has been in operation at BAHS throughout the last week to provide intensive instruction in the art of cheerleading, for those interested senior high girls. Candidates for varsity and JV cheerleaders tried out for the faculty this past Thursday. On Monday, those girls who remain in the competition will audition before the student body in Voliva Hall.

Many enthusiastic music fans from BAHS journeyed to the Deutchlandhalle Wednesday evening to take in a concert by the Rolling Stones. Mick Jagger, the lead vocalist, practically stole the show with his performance.

7th and 8th grade students who are interested in initiating a newspaper catering to the junior high students met on Monday to discuss their plans. Mr. Kermit Long has offered to help in organizing such a project.

Students are reminded that during fire drills and alarms it is essential to proceed in a quiet, orderly fashion. Do not bother to rescue your schoolbooks or coats from the blaze that might occur.

A pilot health course has been started here to instruct students in the various aspects of our physical being. The success of this nine week course will determine whether health will become required of all students. Editor-Steve Reisler
Managing Editor-Emilie Hamilton
Sponsor-Mr. Sullivan
Contributions are appreciated and should be dropped in the shoebox in Room 105.

First Impression.

My first days of Berlin High Boldel were ok, but I didn't like the rotating schedules too mu. It was rather difficult. It felt nice, however, to be in High I hool with teenagers and having some privileges of your own. You neet many people when you're going to your classrooms. The limbhroom wasn't too good on the first day, but everything changed a little later.

I learned my schedules and I liked the teachers.
The only thing I hate about school is waking up in the morning.

Judy Brown

## Dance

On Friday, September 11, the Sophomers gave the first dance of the school year.

The band, The Beat Folk, was very good, although it's repetoire of songs was very limited. And they decided to give us a break by taking only four pauses during the whole dance.

There appeared to be a large turnout of students, though most of them were junior high kids trying out their dancing legs for the first time.

Congrats, sophomores, on a very successful dance.

## Fire Drill

Last Friday, while the Senior High was enjoying (?) a delicious (??) hot (???) lunch put out by our friends at EES, a fire drill was sounded.

As everyone walked out of the student union carrying their most prized possessions (and their books), one frenzied student was heard protesting Mr. Locher's last speech by saying "You're not supposed to talk during a fire drill!"

"I may not agree with what you say, but I'll defend to the death your right to say it." Voltaire

## CANCER STICK SOCIETY SPONSORS AUTUMN DANCE

President Thomas Baughman announced on Wednesday, 18 October 1970 that the Cancer Stick Society would sponsor its first annual "Smoke Ball". The gala event will be held 31 September in Voliva Hall, the use of which was secured through the good will of the Flat Earth Society.

Treasurer Richard Furman declared the "Smoke Ball" will be the first in a series of social affairs sponsored by the "Cancer Sticks" in an effort to raise funds for the purchase of a cigar store Indian to be placed near the main entrance of Berlin American High School.

Vice-President Daniel Guerra dismissed as "rubbish" and "poppycock" rumors that the cigar store Indian would replace Mr. S. W. Locher, our popular Assistant Principal. "There'll always be a place for Mr. Locher in our school," he added.

Remember to keep 31 September 1970 open. Dancing and coughing from 7:00 'till ??? Music will be provided by the White Owls, a popular cigar band under the direction of Nick O'Tine.

For further details see Secretary Richard Walsh.

## SPORTS

Saturday, September 5, the Cubs conducted a scrimmage which was open to the public. After watching some well-coordinated team action I decided to find out more about the dynamic team.

Although there are only four returning lettermen, the team is still expected by the coaching staff to win the championship once again.

According to Coach Smith, Dave Howard, Pascal Sherrod, and Leon Hall, a new-comer to the team this year, will probably be the most reliable players.

The first game of the season will be played against K-Town at K-Town on September 16. The first home game will be played September 26 against London.

You will be pleased to know that, contrary to common belief, no admission will be charged this year, although that was the original plan. This year's games will be held at Defender's Field.

Cheryl Dawson